Motorcycle Council of Western Australia Inc.

Rights – Safety – Recognition

Giving motorcyclists a voice.

Chairman's Report

26th March 2025

Welcome

Activities:

February 2025

• A meeting was held at WALGA 28th February regarding the discussions to update the "Making Roads Motorcycle Friendly Resource". Those discussions only achieved about half of what was required so a new meeting date was set to complete. Discussions on restarting Roadwise was also held. Walga's position is that they will help councils who want to start a Roadwise group, however they will wait for the council to approach them. So back to the council.

March 2025

- The AMC delegate's meeting was held on 20th February. Unfortunately, I was away for the meeting so the Safety Officer will provide an update in the safety report.
- I have been preparing for the York Motorcycle festival. The YMCF report will be circulated in the meeting.

Upcoming:

- 3rd April Meeting with the Motorcycle Safety Advisory Group. The Action items will be circulated with this report.
- 6th April is the York Motorcycle Festival, and we are now calling for volunteers to assist on the
 day in York to help make this a successful day. I will require someone attending on the day to
 bring up some items as my vehicle will be full. The Festival Report will be circulated with this
 report.
- 8th April I have been invited to the Recreational Trailbike Riders Association of WA Inc.
- 10th April I have been invited to DOCWA's meeting to speak about the MCWA and our work.
- 11th April Meeting with WALGA to finalise the "Making Roads Motorcycle Friendly Resource".
- 13th April Midland Bunnings Sausage Sizzle. Volunteers required.

New Membership

Possible new membership:

- The Open Road Motorcycle Touring Club (ORMTC).
- Recreational Trailbike Riders Association of WA Inc.

Stay Safe

Jeff Thomas

Chairman